 Mason Athletic Booster Association (MABA)
Minutes: Monday, March 15, 2010   High School KIVA
	Member Booster Club
	Sport Rep
	Initial if Present

	2-Point Club
	Ken Kleist
	SR*

	Cheer
	Beth Vanover
	SR

	Gymnastics
	Bridget Robertson
	SR

	Lacrosse - Boys
	Dan Santos
	SR

	Soccer
	Liz Asher
	SR

	Softball
	Henry Jackson
	SR

	Swim/Dive
	MaryBeth Thompson
	SR

	Tennis - Boys
	Kelly Michimi
	SR

	Touchdown Club
	Ted Kenniston
	SR

	Volleyball - Girls
	Doug Dodson
	SR

	Wrestling
	Gary Porter
	SR

	Lacrosse - Girls
	Jon Sobotka
	SSR **

	President
	Fred Rausch
	Board

	VP
	Kelly Thomas
	Board

	Secretary
	Denise Delotell
	Board

	Treasurer
	Tom Lewis
	Board

	Mbr-At-Lg
	Susan Egan
	Board

	AD
	Scott Stemple
	MCS

	Ass't AD
	Cathy Crotty
	MCS

	 Baseball
	Jeanne and Dan Johnson
	Member

	Soccer
	Leslie Galley
	Member


*Sport Rep
**Substitute Sport Rep
President: Fred Rausch called the meeting to order. 

Ed Hennel, Marketing Director; Chick-fil-A
Chick-fil-A served dinner(chicken sandwich, cole slaw, fries) and presented their product as a fundraising item in our concession areas. (some booster groups are currently using this product).
Fundraising opportunities: 1) Spirit Night – Chick-fil-A gives back 15% to the sponsoring group. 2) Sandwich Sales – Groups pay $2.50 and group can sell each sandwich for up to $3.50.  They are delivered in lots of 50  and should be eaten within 30 – 60 minutes after delivery. 

Please order 24 hours in advance and more time if the order is large. 

How many groups use Chick-fil-A now?  Band, Soccer, Swim, 2-point

President: Fred Rausch
Motion: Approve February MABA minutes. Unanimous Approval.
Fred presented MABA brochure to be handed out to athletes and families Wednesday night at the Winter Sports Awards. It will also be available at the Spring Sports Parent Meeting this Thursday, March 18. 
 Fred asked MABA reps to approve printing expenses

Motion:  MABA will supply ink and paper to print 1000 brochures (MABA PR) Unanimous Approval. 
Thank you to Sheri Rausch for printing and folding MABA brochures.

 Fred presented the first MABA Newsletter: President’s message, synopsis of MABA meeting, Treas. Report, Upcoming events, Individual Booster News, etc. This would be posted on website and emailed to reps to be forwarded to booster members. 

Booster groups are encouraged to submit articles (150 – 200 words) to the MABA Board for the newsletter. 

 There will also be information available on the masoncomets.org website (athletics link). This information will include but not limited to: Meeting minutes, Treasurer Reports, and MABA Newsletter.  
Fred will talk briefly about MABA at the Spring Sports Parent Meeting this Thursday and brochures will be passed out. 

Treasurer: Tom Lewis

Assets: $12,844.55

Projection for end of year: $15,675.57 ($5000 reserve funds)

Motion: Write off $15 receivable from coke.   Unanimous
Motion: Provide MBCs with tamper-evident deposit bags with a cost to MABA of $60.  Unanimous Approval.
The safe is installed. The AD’s office will provide an access card to the Treasurer of each MBC. The cards will be available beginning March 17 between 8:30 and 4:30 in AD’s office. 
Each MBC Treasurer has been trained on the purchase order procedures for concession inventory. Please go through your treasurer and do not call Cathy Crotty with an order unless you have spoken to your treasurer. Please allow ample time for the processing of the PO. 

MABA has asked the school treasurer’s office to set up a school bank account since we now have fundraisers where the students are participating. 
P&G Body Spray Test currently ongoing. 

Motion: Accept Treasurer’s Report for March 15, 2010. 
Unanimous Approval.

New Business:
MBC’s present split into 3 groups to discuss: (45 minutes)
1. What is the purpose of MABA? Why does the group exist?

2. What should MABA do for each MBC?

3. Why is there a lack of support for MABA?

4. What can MABA do to gain support from MBCs

5. What would you like MABA to do differently?

6. How can we improve communication to the MBCs and their respective booster groups?

7. Are there procedures you would like to see standardized and or simplified with the help of MABA? 

Group 1: Soccer/Softball/Gym/Touchdown

Group 2: Wrestling/Homerun/LAX Boys/Swim/Volleyball

Group 3: 2point/LAX Girls/Tennis/Cheer

Group Discussion
Group 3:  Purpose of MABA: Standardize compliance and processes across all MBCs, resource for procedures/operations of clubs,
Lack of support:  confusing initial communication of the purpose of MABA

To gain support: offer something of value ie. consolidate buying power re: concessions and spirit wear(one person does all buying –possibly a paid position)
Involve middle school athletes in the MABA organization
Set a standard for logos, colors,etc. 

Group 2:  Purpose of MABA:over-arching organization(face of athletics), buying power,uniformity, community involvement-outreach, financial support to athletes
Lack of support: No tangible benefit to ALL MBCs

To Gain Support: Show value to MBCs, standardize concession supplies, 

Future Goal: Bring in a nutritionist to speak to ALL athletic concerns

Bring in Strength and Conditioning Expert to speak to ALL

Group 1: Purpose – support to MBC groups by offsetting costs, regulating spirit packs,update and maintain safety of facilities, clearinghouse for ideas and guidance esp. for new board members of each MBC, pay cost for facilities to Mason City Schools.
Lack of Support: Confusion as to the purpose of MABA, not visible to community, no “realized” benefit to parents/athletes

Short term Benefit/Goal – coaches training, video equipment in the facilities, water coolers, standardized championship signs, concession equipment, water-proofing bay area, fee reduction 

Long Term Benefit to MBCs: Fund facility improvement, fund necessary additional equipment, spirit packs, 

Lack of support – MABA not very visible, no realized benefit, communication, 

To Gain Support: financial support to athletes, brochure to educate, 

Improve communication, newsletter online, presentation at seasonal parent meeting, annual treasurer training, senior banners/recognition 

Do we need a big signature event that involves the entire community?

The Boosters must contribute to Mason City Schools $50,000 per year for 12 years for the construction and maintenance of the current Athletic Facilities. 
Does the community(parents)understand this? 

Lack of support?  Economy? Apathy? People are tapped out!

Can we say “We raise the money or we Pay to Play”? 

We do not have control over “Pay to Play” – that is the decision of the school district, ultimately, the Mason School Board. 

Final Note from Treasurer, Tom Lewis: Check treasurer report tonight by email. New information – you are permitted to return the District Credit Card to the Athletic Department via the newly instituted bank bag procedures.  

April 19, 2010 Next Meeting – High School Kiva

Wording of the By-Laws to be discussed and voted upon at the April MABA meeting: 

Quorum – Three-fifths (3/5) of the Officers plus two thirds (2/3) of the Sport Representatives shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at any Regular or Special meeting.  If a quorum is not present, any lesser number of Board members and/or Sport Representatives may adjourn the meeting at any time.

May be changed to read:
   Quorum – Three-fifths (3/5) of the Officers plus 60% of the Sport Representatives shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at any Regular or Special meeting. If a quorum is not present, an lesser number of Board members and/or Sport Representatives may adjourn the meeting at any time. 

Meeting Adjourned. 

